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	New DOR Director Joe Xavier and Chief Deputy Director Juney Lee Facetime with former DOR Director Tony Sauer



	Directors Message 

 
As I adapt to my new role as DOR Director, I wanted to take a moment and share how grateful I am to be here. The Department of Rehabilitation has played a huge role in my life, and I welcome the chance to give back. I thank Governor Jerry Brown and Secretary Diana Dooley for the privilege and challenge to lead an organization that has made such a profound difference for so many others and me.
 
I also want to acknowledge Juney Lee for her leadership during the transition to a new Director. She had a very big job doing the work of both Director and Chief Deputy. It could not have been easy, but Juney graciously and competently managed a seamless transition without service interruptions. We did not miss a beat! I am very pleased to serve with her as Chief Deputy alongside our current Executive Team. We have worked together for many years, sharing the same values and commitment to excellence. Now we have the ability to hit the ground running, together. 
 
I humbly recognize the full slate of Directors that have come before me to enrich our Department in service to others. Tony Sauer, a true visionary and old friend, passed a baton to me that had seen greatness many times before. I know that I am standing on the shoulders of giants, and I accept the responsibility with pride and humility.
 
I am excited to work with our stakeholder groups and staff. I am pleased to honor what we have built to date, and wish to express my commitment for the innovations we have developed together.
 
For five decades, our services to Californians with disabilities has resulted in countless lives improved, dreams that have been realized, and many personal stories of success. Regardless of the success we have already attained, we must find ways to improve so that the next 50 years find us celebrating equality and financial independence for Californians with disabilities.
 
- Joe Xavier
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     Employer's Corner
 

The Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and California's Fair Employment and Housing Act (FEHA) were implemented to protect the rights of individuals with disabilities, but the language can be difficult to decipher. The complexity of these Acts may even hinder businesses from interviewing and hiring individuals with disabilities. 

 

Employment Today, an informational video created by DOR's Disability Access Section (DAS), is designed to help businesses understand the law and dispel any common misconceptions they may have about their responsibility in fostering a diverse and competent workforce. The video highlights areas such as duty statements, accessible interviews, and reasonable accommodations. 

 

The DAS also developed a video to address public accessibility issues. Boost Your Business, "discusses, demystifies and dazzles you with information on how you can be compliant with disability access requirements." This video is conveniently segmented to address a wide variety of often overlooked accessibility requirements, such as path of travel, curb ramps, restroom clear space, and much more.

 

Email DASinfo@dor.ca.gov for a free DVD. 
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Maryann Conway with her award with (L)Jeffrey Newman, President and Executive Director, National Child Labor Committee and (R) Erik Butler, Chair, National Child Labor Committee 
DOR Employee Stands Up
for America's Youth
Maryann E. Conway has received the prestigious Lewis Hine Award for Service to Children and Youth from the National Child Labor Committee (NCLC) this month. She is one of ten honorees being recognized for her exceptional service to young people.

For almost two decades, Conway worked for DOR, counseling high school juniors and seniors with physical and cognitive disabilities in Central Orange County, California. She is currently a manager for the Transition Partnership Program, working specifically with high school youth transitioning to employment. As a person who grew up with a visual disability, she is an advocate who empowers students with disabilities to achieve their future goals. Conway embodies the spirit of the NCLC, continually seeking ways to improve the lives of young people. Join us in congratulating Maryann for winning this outstanding award!
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 Spotlight on Success 
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Jared Allebest stands inside the Matheson Courthouse in Salt Lake City

  

Former DOR Consumer Gives Back 

 

Jared Allebest is unique. As one of only 200 Deaf Attorneys in the United States, he is a rarity in the profession. This is surprising when you consider about 10 million Americans are hard of hearing and one million are functionally deaf. 

 

The Deaf and Hard of Hearing Bar Association was created recently as a resource for hearing-impaired attorneys, judges, law students and other legal professionals.

 

Allebest started a private practice when he could not find a job with a law firm, which he blames mostly on the economic climate. "I applied everywhere (for a job)," he says. "The answer was underneath my nose: I can work for deaf people. I have the skill and I know their world. I don't want to be typecast (as an attorney only for the deaf), but my calling is to be a bridge between the deaf and the hearing."

 

"It's fulfilling because I'm helping to make the world better for people like me," he says. "Advocacy was one of the reasons I wanted to get into law."

 

Allebest, who was raised in Laguna Hills, as the youngest of three kids, was born deaf. He learned to talk at a grade school that specialized in speech therapy for the deaf, before he was mainstreamed in the fifth grade. He attended a high school in which most of the students were deaf.

 

He has hard-won empathy and compassion for people with disabilities. As a child, his peers teased him and called him names because of his deafness. He shrugs it off now. "It stems from ignorance and a lack of experience with deaf people," he says. 

 

In addition to his fledgling law practice, Allebest also teaches at Utah Valley University, provides counsel at a community deaf center in Taylorsville, and serves on a steering committee for Loop Utah, an advocate for bringing public facilities into compliance with the American Disabilities Act. Most associate ADA requirements with wheelchair ramps and parking spaces, but the law also includes electronic aids for the deaf in public arenas. Its vision is to enable the hearing-impaired to connect to an induction loop or electromagnetic communication system with their hearing aids in churches, arenas, businesses, and other public gathering places.

 

Despite his disability or perhaps because of it, Allebest has tackled the world head on. He has traveled to 25 countries. He performed on stage in high school theater productions. He even did stand-up comedy, once performing at the Laugh Factory in Los Angeles.

 

"They heckled me," he says. "I had fun with that. I said: 'Think about it; what's the point? I can't even hear you?' I turned it around and made fun of them." He worked as an extra on a movie filmed in Salt Lake City and still tries to land other small acting jobs, but his day job is the law. "Times are hard," he says. "I have a lot of friends (with law degrees) who gave up and took other jobs. But this is what I went to school to do, and I'm going to do it."

 

Abridged from Jan 4, 2014 front-page article in the Deseret News. 
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	New Resource for Job Seekers Launches 
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The DOR is buzzing with the recent launch of the Talent Acquisition Portal (TAP), a national online job-matching portal geared exclusively towards Vocational Rehabilitation (VR). 

 

Similar to other employment websites like Monster and CareerBuilder, the TAP is a platform that matches an employer's job posting with the skills and experience of a job seeker. TAP offers businesses the opportunity to post jobs, search candidate profiles, host online job fairs, and attract individuals with disabilities.
 

TAP is unique in that it creates an accessible community of job seekers with disabilities. Created exclusively for Vocational Rehabilitation (VR), TAP bridges the gap between job seekers who have disabilities and businesses looking to hire them. 

 

The TAP effort is spearheaded by the Council of State Administrators for VR, The National Employment Team (which includes VR Business Consultants nationally), and our partner disABLEDperson.com. 

 

Visit Tap ability for more information.
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YLF 
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YLF having fun at the California Capitol

     
 

  

The annual Youth Leadership Forum for Students with Disabilities (YLF) is right around the corner, and the deadline for student delegate applications has been extended! 

 

YLF is an annual five-day leadership program that provides information and resources about employment, education, independence, and assistive technology. 

 

From July 21-25, students will have the opportunity to live on a college campus in Sacramento and join more than 1200 alumni from across the state who have been a part of this unique program created specifically for young leaders with disabilities. Students who attend YLF make new, life-long friendships and resource connections to help them reach their personal, academic, and career goals. This program is provided to accepted students with disabilities at no cost to them.

 

Go to DOR's site to download the application (in both PDF and fully accessible Word versions), and find further information and instructions on how to apply. New deadline to submit applications: March 15, 2014. 
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DOR Rolls Out New Video Program
   

       
We are launching a new video series! This program, titled DOR Report, will replace "NewsHour" - the quarterly conference calls we held to inform our stakeholders about Department happenings. The DOR will archive the program on our website to allow viewers to watch at their convenience. Please look out for DOR Report links sent via email and plan to share with your network.
 
In addition, the Department is on Facebook, Twitter, and soon will be on Instagram. If you use social media to connect with friends and family, we hope you will follow us! 
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 On The Move
  Welcoming new hires and thanking retirees for their service.   

      
  Central Office Staff
   

  Audit Services
  Yanal Elbdour, Associate Management Auditor

  Valerie Massey, Auditor

  Business Services Section
  Larry Fowlks, Property Inspector Specialist

  John Presnall, Property Inspector Specialist

  Information Technology Services Division
  Joseph Linn-Galan, Data Processing Manager I

  Independent Living & Community Access Division
  Robert McCarthy, Associate Governmental Program Analyst

  Information Technology Services Branch
  Zong Moua, Assistant Information Systems Analyst

  Personnel Services Section
  Frances Logan, Personnel Specialist

 

  Retirees
 
  Robert Tarlen, 

  Teacher Orientation and Mobility for the Blind

 

 

 

The Department of Rehabilitation utilizes social media websites to engage with our consumers, staff, and stakeholders. Connect with us!


    
        

  




